

441 Page Street • P.O. Box 427 Troy, North Carolina 27371-0427

PHONE: (910) 576-6511 • FAX: (910) 576-2044

March 5, 2018

Re: 2017-18 Summer School

Dear Montgomery County Schools Board of Education:

As a result of input from teachers, principals, school-level staff and district-level staff, we would like to operate a 2017-18 Summer School for students in Grades 6-8 and 9-12. Per State Board of Education policy, students must have scored a Level I or Level 2 on the End-of-Grade or End-of Course tests to participate in summer school, participation is voluntary, and summer school must end by July 6, 2018, for students to take the EOG or EOC, again, and be included in the 2017-18 accountability results for proficiency only. The higher of the two administrations will be utilized for accountability proficiency. A summer school letter with dates, times, and eligibility criteria will be shared with students and parents in April.

Sincerely,

Dr. Dale Ellis Superintendent